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GRAND KNIGHT’'S MESSAGE

Worthy Brother Knights:

As we continue to move through this pandemic and the
limitations that we face as a result, | continue to ook for
opportunities of service that we are able to do within the
boundaries of social distancing. | have been inquiring as
to the possibility of carrying out a few ideas which have
been denied. | will persevere so that our parish community
and the public do not forget that the KNIGHTS OF
COLUMBUS are active and ready and willing to serve. We
are assisting in sponsoring the Family Movie Night at
Blessed Sacrament on 9/17 and we have been approved
to have our 5th Wednesday rosary in the Plaza area on
@/30. | have asked that it be put in the parish bulletin with
invitation to the parish community.

Our Council will continue to have meetings on the 1st
and 3rd Wednesdays of each month to conduct business
and, just get together with our Brothers. Some Brothers
would like to start “Knights Night Out” starting in September.
| have left it up to the Brothers to meet for some
brotherhood and fellowship on the 4th Wednesday of
each month.

SUPREME would like for us to continue to recruit new
members into our Council. It may be challenging since we
do not have much activity or regular mass attendance.

But, notimpossible
Continued on Pg.4




DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE

Brothers,

Looking ahead into the Iatter portions of the calendar year,
jn additional to the regularly scheduled Officers/Business
meetings, we do have some events planned. Officer/Business
Meetings will continue to be held on the 1st and 3rd
Wednesday of the month. If you are unable to attend the
meetings in person, these meetings will be available on
“ZOOM”. Our Worthy Grand Knight, Brother Gary Chavezand |
will be there as well.

Just an early reminder, we do have POINSETTIA SALES
scheduled forthe 3rd week in December. Informationis being
gathered as to pickup location and distribution.

Once again, should any Brother come across
informationfor future events or, if you have any questions,
please let me know so that | can post it and forward the details
to our Council.

Via Con Dios,
Brother Matt Hermans
Deputy Grand Knight

BLESSLED!




A MOMENT IN OUR HISTORY

" o « «ONE NATION UNDER GOD** . . .In 1951, the KNIGHTS OF
COLUMBUS began including the phrase . .”One Nation Under
God” in the pledge of adllegiance and adopted aresolution to
include that phrase in all 4th Degree Assembly Meetings.
Eventually the phrase became a part of the Knight’s of
Columbus pledge. In 1953, at the suggestion of a
correspondent, Rep. Louis C. Rabout (D-Mi) sponsored a
resolution in the House of Representatives to include the
phrase “in God We Trust” in the pledge.This effort to amend the
Pledge of Allegiance languished in Congress until February 7,
1984. With President Eisenhower in attendance, the Church’s
Pastor, George McPherson Docherty, delivered a sermon
based on Lincoln’s Gettysburg Address stating that something
was missing in our Pledge. Something that defined our
American way of life. Our American heritage and character.
He cited Lincoln’'s words “Under God” as the defining words.
President Eisenhower, who had recently been baptized a
Presbyterian just a year before, responded enthusiastically to
Docherty’s suggestion and on February 8, 1954, Rep. Charles
Oakman (R-Mi) infroduced a bill to that effect. Congress

passed the necessary legislation and Eisenhower signed the
Billinto law on Flag Day, June 14, 1954.




Grand Knight’s Message Continued:

A candidate could be a friend, brother, or son that is a
Catholic and would make a good Knight to help us serve the
community. Think of someone you may want to recruit and
bring them in with their Form 100 completed

This past month, our KoC family lost a respected and
beloved member. . Mrs. Judy Kompmann. | was very pleased
that our Council was able to help Brother John arrange the
funeral mass that was attended by many people who paid
their respects and gave their support to our Brother, John.
Thank you to Ruth Noriega who was of great help with the
planning. It was a beautiful service.

In closing, | hope your families are healthy and well. | hope
to see all of your soon.

MAY THE ROAD RISEUPTO MEETYOU....
MAY THE WIND BE ALWAYS AT YOUR BACK. ..
MAY THE SUN SHINE WARM ON YOUR FACE. ..
MAY THE RAINS FALL SOFT UPON YOUR FIELD AND .. UNTILWE
MEET AGAIN, ... MAY GOD HOLD YOU IN THE PALM OF HIS
HAND.

Brother Gary Chavez

Grand Knight

Council #3926

Knights of Columbus

IMPORTANT NOTICE!

The 2020-20121 Council #3926 Financial Budget, through the decision of Council
Officers, willnow be available formembership perusal at the hall.

The Council’s budget and financial statements are considered PROPIETARY PROPERTY
AND IS NOT TO BE DISCLOSED TO THE NON-MEMBERS!




AUGUST
KNIGHT OF THE MONTH?

Brother Alonzo Morales

Brothers, for this month, my choice for :Knight of the Month”
is Brother Al Morales. Mr. Morales has a been a Knight for
many years and,is always there at our events to help us as
much as he can. He manages the hall for the Compass
Club by restocking the refrigerators and keeping our halls
clean and presentable. During our Fish Frys he is there to
help in anyway he can. He is our flower guy when a Knight’s
family need flowers or a plant. Brother Al is there to take
care of it. I really think he is a great asset to our Council and

that is why | feel Brother Al Morales is out KNOGHT OF THE
MONTH!

AUGUST
FAMILY OF THE MONTH?

The Noriega Family

For Family of the Month, | have nominated the Noriega
family. Rey and Ruth Noriega. Rey (PGK) has been with our
Council for many years. Their family has been very active
at our parish. Rey volunteers his time at our parish with his
wife Ruth who is involved in bereavement ministry helping
families through the death of their beloved ones. She was
nominated a few years back as woman of the year from
our parish. The Noriegas have a long history in our
community and for this, | am naming them the FAMILY OF
THE MONTH.

COUNCIL HOTLINE

(657) 400-3354




Horizon Pregnancy Clinic
Walk for Life - 17 Oct. 2020

Over 200 Babies Saved in 2020
Well Done, BROTHERS!

%,

COMPASS CLUB NEWS

Brothers:

Once again, the front door lock has been
compromised. Both times, the door became
jammed and would not open. Not even with the
key! The problem has been corrected and, it
appears that the hall is well protected.

Another item that will be installed by the end
of the month, is the decorative security window
and door covers. | hope that we will not have
another delay. Presently, the installer is having
some issues with the paint shop. ???

The situation with the youngsters that climbing
on to the roof is being addressed and, the
solution to keep them from climbing on our roof
will be implemented as soon as possible.




AUG SICK AND DISTRESSED LIST

* Continuous Prayers

“Heavenly Father we ask for the healing power of Your love.”

SK Roland Cormier * Matthew Koonz*
Charles Chavez Pat Holokai

Philip Violano Joe Casmero

Gloria Noriega (RIP) Viki Ferrer

Karen Elder Stephani Day

Bro. Len O’'Connor Bro. Gabe Bonifacio
(RIP) Bro. Chris Langness PGK
Fr. Tuyen Nguyen Bro. Herman Godinez
Irene Barlowe Don Stevenson

SERVING GHRIST BY SERVING OTHERS

OUR BROTHERS IN ACTION

CHARITY, UNITY, FRATERNITY! Are these mere words that
we pledge when we first join the Knights? Words that
eventually lose their meaning as time goes by? Well,
appdarently not soin Council #3926!

As we all know, our Past Grand Knight, Brother John
Kampmann’s lovely wife Judy went home to be with Our
Lord. Much help and sympathy and support was
offered to Brother John. But, that help didn't just end with
condolences and monetary donations:

A team of our Brothers composed of Brothers KIEN LE,
CHRIS LANGNESS, CHARLIE KOONZE and ARNIE APARICIO
volunteered their fime and talents to do critical repairs
to Brother John’s mobile home.

What better example can LOVE be expressed? To
these brothers who unselfishly donated their time and
efforts We your Brothers of Council #3926 extend our
greatest admiration to you. And, may your example of
AGAPE be a shining example to our Council!

-Ed.




4TH DEGREE NEWS - ASSEMBLY 3750
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Well, the lockdown continues. So, we do the best we can.
Many thanks to Sir Knights of Assembly 3750 for their
patience and help.

At our last Assembly meeting (Livestream), we discussed
the the upcoming HPC Walk-for-Life event that is coming
up on October 17th. Our Council 3926 has played a major
part in supporting this walk. Therefore as a member of this
Counciland of the 4th Degree Assembly 3750, | suggested
that our Assembly provide a dollar contribution to the Pro-
Life Walk. Well, | am happy to announce that the Assembly
officers have agreedto donate $200 to HPC. We are a new
Assembly and certainly not rich. But, | cannot deny how
proud | am that our Assembly will be part of this great and
holy event. The saving of the most vulnerable and innocent
among us. And, the future of our country.

Thank you, Sir Knights!

Your Humble Faithful Navigator
SKBen Holokai

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN BECOMING A 4TH DEGREE KNIGHT,
PLEASE CONTACT ME OR BROTHER ARMANDO SANCHEZ.

SK B. Holokai PGK/FN




SUN

OCTOBER 2020 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

MON TUE WEDS THURS FRI SAT
2 3
NOTE: DURING THI$ COVID-19 PANDEMIC UTDOWNN,
ALL SCHEDULED EVEFITS ARE TENTATIVE. P?.EEASE CHECK
YOUR E-MAIL|NOTICES FOR ANY CHANGES
4 5 b 7 8 9 10
General
Meeting
7:3OEm
(HALL)
1 12 13 " 15 16 17
HPC Walk-
For-Life((am -
12 noon)
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
23 26 27 28 29 30 3
4TI:|3I8EGREE
7'zopomM@
NOVEMBER 2020 CALENDAR OF EVENTS
SUN MON TUE WEDS THURS FRI SAT
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
General
Meeting
7:30||_3m
(HALL)
8 9 10 | 12 13 ]
ANNUAL
ID DRIVE
(ALL MASSES)
1 16 17 18 19 20 21
ANNUAL
ID DRIVE
(ALL MASSES)
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
4T7I:|3I3EGREE
z OmM@
29 30
NOTE: DURING THIS OVID-19 PANDEMIC SHUTDOWN,
ALL SCHEDULED EVENTS ARE TENTATIVE. PLEASE CHECK
YOUF E-MAIL NOTICES FOR%NY CHAN%ES




VENERABLE FR. MICHAEL J. McGIVNEY

PRAY FOR US!
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